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 Green Mountain Power (“GMP”) submits these follow-up comments to the November 15, 2021 

workshop in the above-referenced matter regarding the Standard Offer Program. 

GMP supports actual deployment of the full 127.5 MW capacity from the Standard Offer 

Program set forth in 30 V.S.A. § 8005a(c) and recognizes that there likely will be some projects after the 

2022 RFP process that do not reach commissioning.  GMP believes the Department of Public Service’s 

suggestions to achieve 127.5 MW of project deployment are reasonable; specifically, that if additional 

capacity is needed to achieve that deployment, the Commission should let the Reserve Group for 2022 

be maintained beyond the current year to provide replacement capacity if an awarded project does not 

move forward.  The Commission also could conduct one or more supplemental auctions after 2022 as 

needed.  

GMP appreciates the opportunity to participate in the workshop and to comment on this matter. 

DATED in Rutland, Vermont this 3rd day of December, 2021. 

  

 Sincerely,  

 By: /s/ Carolyn Anderson  

 Carolyn B. Anderson, Esq., Associate General Counsel 

 Green Mountain Power Corporation 

 2152 Post Road 

 Rutland, VT 05702 

 (802) 770-3253 

 carolyn.anderson@greenmountainpower.com 

  

cc: Service List (via ePUC) 


